
Lincolnshire Health and Wellbeing Board – 25 September 2018

Chairman's Announcements 

Joint Health and Wellbeing Strategy – update

I am pleased to report that a meeting is scheduled to take place on 16 October 2018 with 
key partners to discuss the establishment of a specific delivery group for the obesity 
priority in the Joint Health and Wellbeing Strategy.  The multi-agency group will be tasked 
with tackling the issue of obesity in Lincolnshire by building on good practice from 
elsewhere, such as the Whole Systems Obesity Programme.  The new strategic delivery 
group will be supported by and accountable to the Health and Wellbeing Board.

In addition, a workshop has been arranged on 26 November 2018 with all the JHWS 
delivery groups In order to identify the linkages and independences between the JHWS 
priorities.  It will also provide an opportunity to identify opportunities common issues that 
require joint working or action planning.  An update on this event will be shared with the 
Board at the next meeting.

Sustainability & Transformation Partnership – update

STPs are five year plans covering aspects of NHS planning and care delivery in England.  
The Lincolnshire STP is one of 44 'footprints' established nationally and is in year two of 
the five year plan.  During 2017/18, STPs have evolved from plans, to partnerships and 
current national thinking describes STPs as working at a system level with a co-ordinating 
function.  There is a clear expectation that all STP ‘footprints’ including Lincolnshire, move 
towards system working in the best interests of patient care and the NHS as a whole. 

The Lincolnshire STP, as a plan, has been through an intense period of planning and 
preparation, and the majority of the work in 2017/18 has been focused on the initial 
mobilisation which is seeing real improvements for our patients and staff in areas such as 
mental health and learning disabilities services, the '100' day improvement programme for 
dermatology, diabetes and ophthalmology and the development of community services 
such as neighbourhood integrated working.  This year, the Lincolnshire STP is working on 
four key priorities which are System Working, Out of Hospital Delivery, Acute Service 
Delivery and Operational Efficiency.  As we continue to further develop and put our plans 
into action this year, we are fully committed to continuing to engage and involve our 
stakeholders, including the public, our staff and partners. The STP priorities for 2018/19 
are summarised in Appendix A.

A detailed progress report on the Lincolnshire's STP was presented to the Health Scrutiny 
Committee for Lincolnshire in June.  A copy of that report can be accessed on the council's 
website.

Lincolnshire Safeguarding Adults Board Strategic Plan 2018 -2021

The Lincolnshire Safeguarding Adults Board (LSAB) have issued a new 3 year Strategic 
Plan.  The development of the plan, which was approved at the LSAB meeting in June 
2018, has been informed by the requirements of legislation, consultation with stakeholders 
and the outcome of a Peer Review.  The strategic objectives are:

 to develop and improve our early help and preventive practice

Page 19

Agenda Item 5

http://lincolnshire.moderngov.co.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=137&MId=5137&Ver=4
http://lincolnshire.moderngov.co.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=137&MId=5137&Ver=4


 to develop effective service user and carer engagement
 to develop a quality and assurance framework
 to continue to develop the ethos and practice of Making Safeguarding Personal (MSP)
 to measure and demonstrate the success of our policies and practice.

The new governance arrangements will come into effect from the LSAB Executive Board 
meeting on 26 September 2018.

A copy of the Strategic Plan is available at: https://www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/lsab/the-
lsab/127496.article

Police and Crime Commissioner Annual Report 2017/18

The Police and Crime Commissioner (PCC) Annual Report sets out the achievements 
made during 2017/118 to deliver on the promised in the Safer Together Plan (the local 
Community Safety, Policing and Criminal Justice Plan).

A key focus for the PCC has been to ensure that Lincolnshire Police has the capability to 
help prevent harm in the county's communities as well as find, intercept and arrest 
criminals.  The Annual Report also details how the PCC office has brought partners 
together from the health service, local authorities, chief officers, criminal justice and the 
third sector to draw up and deliver strategies on a range of joint issues.

A copy of the Annual Report is available at: https://lincolnshire-
pcc.gov.uk/transparency/what-our-priorities-are-and-how-we-are-doing/annual-reports/ 

Beyond Barriers: how older people move between health and care in England

This report, published by the Care Quality Commission, looks at how services are working 
together to support and care for people aged 65 and over.  Many older people have 
complex and long term care needs that need more than one professional and more than 
one service.  Their experience depends on how well services work together with and for 
them, their families and carers.

The report is based on the findings from 20 reviews undertaken by the CQC of local health 
and care systems which found:
 Organisations intended to work together but mostly focused on their own goals
 Although there was good planning between services, the way services were funded did 

not support them to work together
 Organisations:

o were prioritising their own goals over shared responsibility to provide person 
centred care

o did not always share information with each other which meant they weren't able 
to make informed decisions about people's care

o were not prioritising service which keep people well at home
o planned their workforce in isolation to other services.

 The regulatory framework focuses only on individual organisations.

The full report is available at: https://www.cqc.org.uk/publications/themed-work/beyond-
barriers-how-older-people-move-between-health-care-england
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Out of hours service in Lincolnshire – Care Quality Commission Inspection

On 20 August 2018, the Care Quality Commission published its inspection report on the 
Lincolnshire out of hours service, which is operated by Lincolnshire Community Health 
Services NHS Trust.  The overall finding from the inspection was 'Good'.  Although the 
service was previously rates as Good in 2017, improvements acknowledged with the 
report include:

 progress with the implementation of the medical workforce model, including 
employing GPS rather than using locums;

 an increase in the number of advanced clinical practitioners; and
 systems in place to ensure medicines are dispensed safely and in the appropriate 

packaging.

The full report is available at: https://www.cqc.org.uk/location/RY5H1
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